MEETING TOGETHER

People to Contact

Sunday		
Young Church	10:00	Rick Price
Great Heights	20:15	Phil and Jacqui Sarbutts
<u>Tuesday</u>		
CAMEO (Social group for the elderly)	10.00	Margaret Clarke
Banner Making	14:00	Sue Jacklin
Rock Solid (fortnightly during term time)	19.15	John Harrington
Contact (Monthly)	15.00	George Lea
Tues Evening Reflective Worship	19.00	Kathryn Price
Wednesday		
Wednesday Worship	10.30	
Toddlers (Term Time)	10:45	Emma Coe
Friendly Food (Term Time)	12:15	Hazel Crummett
The Singers	18:45	Christine Watson
<u>Thursday</u>		
Baby Chat (Term Time)	10.30	Emma Coe
Network (September – Easter)	14:30	Margaret Pattie
Scouts	19:15	David Heatley
<u>Friday</u>		
Tiddlywinks (2 nd and 4 th in the month term time)		Emma Coe
Beavers (6-8 years) (Parish Rooms)	18.30	Jacquie Metcalfe
Cub Scouts (Woods Lane Guide HQ)	18:30	Andy Thompson
Focus (last Friday of each month)	19.30	Val Pickwell
Explorers	7.30	Mike Fields
Saturday		
Men's Breakfast (Monthly)	8.30	John Harrington
Playgroup (Weekdays, Term Time)	9:15	Christine Watson

Activity bags are available for children to use during services. (see a steward for assistance)
An INDUCTION LOOP is provided for the benefit of hearing aid users. Please note the Communion Wine we use is non-alcoholic. Please let one of the Stewards know prior to the start of the Service if you require Gluten, wheat and dairy-free wafers for communion

 $\label{lem:christian children's books are available to loan from Emma Coe. \\$

Large print bibles and hymn books are available, please ask a steward.

The Notices are published on the web (at www.chmc.org.uk).

Any personal contact information (phone numbers, email addresses, etc) will be omitted from the website unless it is explicitly stated that they should be left in. To book a room phone the office or go onto http://mid.as/chmc/request where you can click onto the date you want to book using the calendar to the left of the page.

Listen again! If you missed last week's services (or want to listen again) they are both available on the church web site (Go to "Missed a Service" "Listen Again")



Cheadle Hulme Methodist Church

Church Office 0161 485 1605

Monday-Friday 9:30am – 3pm Website: www.chmc.org.uk

Church email: chmc@talktalkbusiness.net

Circuit website: bramhallwythenshawemethodists.org.uk

Charity Registration No. 1130718

Minister: Rev Philip Peacock Office: - 0161 485 1605

Children and Family Worker: Emma Coe

Welcome to Worship Notices for Sunday 8th February

10am Rev Philip Peacock will lead our morning worship which will include

Holy Communion. Richard Spurr will lead the music. Derek Booth will

lead Reflect.

6.30pm Ian Castledine and Rick Price will lead our evening worship and The Band

will lead the music.

A Prayer as you Prepare for Worship

Above all things, O Lord, let us rejoice in Your presence. Let our hearts love You and let our mouths proclaim You. Let our souls hunger for You and let our whole being desire You; until we are one with You, for You are our God, blessed for ever. Amen

We pray for Philip Peacock, Derek Booth, Ian Castledine and Rick Price as they lead our worship and for Richard Spurr and the Band as they lead the music. .

We also pray for Bob Bartindale as he leads worship at Northenden, Malcolm Gunn at Styal, Kathryn Price at Trinity, Cheadle.

Join us for Worship and Prayer this week

Tuesday Evening Reflective Worship

Tuesday Evening Reflective Worship at 7pm – 7.30pm in the Sanctuary

Wednesday Worship

The group meets for a time of worship, prayer and fellowship in room 1 every Wednesday at 10.30am. All are welcome to join us. Philip Peacock will lead Holy Communion this week.

Praver

If you'd like the opportunity to share your joys or concerns in prayer with someone, a member of the Prayer Team will be in the Prayer Space at the back of the church after the morning service. Alternatively, speak to the Minister/ Preacher, the Pastoral Worker or a Church Steward. Prayer Web requests may be sent to Colin & Kathryn Taylor

Open Church

Usually the Church is open 9.30am – 3pm Mon – Fri for your own prayer, a reflective time and space to come worshipfully and peacefully before God. If you wish someone to meet with you for prayer please contact the church office 0161 485 1605. Please feel able to use the prayer resources available in the basket

9.30am 'TASTE' – meet for drinks and toast for 10am start.

Rev Philip Berry will lead our morning worship. The Singers will lead the

music. Reflect will not meet today.

6.30pm Philip Peacock will lead a time of Reflective Worship.

TODAY

Our next collection for Chelwood Baptist Church's Foodbank is TODAY. All donations will be gratefully received but if we can especially provide tinned meat and fish that would be great. If you are unable to bring groceries cash donations are also very gratefully received.

BUY TICKETS TODAY!

- 1. Buffet Meal at the Rainbow Restaurant Thurs 19th Feb
- 2. The Laurence Singers Saturday 7th March 2015

Date for your diary Annual Church Meeting Sunday 1st March

Reminder all Annual Reports for Church Meeting must be in the office by Friday 13th Feb

THIS WEEK (Details of all groups can be found in the magazine)

Times and Contact details of regular groups are listed on the back of the notices

CAMEO Meets on Tuesday 10am – 2.15pm

Friendly Food

On Wednesdays at 12.15pm The hot meal costs £3 for adults and £1 for children. Do come along and enjoy a good meal and a fellowship with others.

Network

Thursday 2.30pm Alison Canham will speak about 'Re-enactment Dresses'.

Lent Lectures 2015

'Insights from the past for today' will be held on Wednesday afternoons 2.30-4pm at Bramhall Methodist Church. All welcome

- 25th Feb Peter Abelard "All you need is love" Rev Geoffrey Barnard
- 4th March "Finding God in all things" an Ignation perspective Rev Christine Polhill
- 11th March "Figures in a Holocaust Landscape" Canon Albert Radcliffe
- 18th March "Pope Francis; NEW Directions?" Sister Margaret Walsh SND
- 25th March "The Legacy of the Reformation" Rev Keith Davies.

Thanks for all who have supported the **Action for Children Lantern Collection**. Great Success, we have raised £380.20. Elaine and Fred Busby and Marian Davies.

Money Down the Drain?

During February Great Heights will be collecting in the money raised for our toilet twinning charity. Hopefully your mini toilets are overflowing so please empty them in the toilet/ bucket in the Narthex ready for counting. Feel free to carry on collecting as our aim is to twin at least the same number of toilets as we have at CHMC. If you haven't got a mini toilet and would like to start collecting then please see any member of Great Heights. Phil, Jacqui, Malcolm, Oliver, Peter and Gideon.

Horizons Project - As you will have seen, the Horizons Project has taken another step forward! The office windows have been replaced with lovely, draft free ones. The cross is being refurbished and the lights for the cross and the sign on the church wall have been fitted. Please be patient whilst we get the lighting perfect and sort out the office storage. A new sign on the church wall will be put up once wording has been agreed. It is an ongoing project over several weeks, but it is all in hand.

Men's Breakfast - 14th February 2015

The next Men's Breakfast will take place on Saturday 14th February 2015 commencing at 8.30am at church. The cost of the cooked breakfast will be £5.

This will be the third in our series considering major issues from a Christian perspective prior to the forthcoming General Election. The subject this month will be the E.U. After our chat and clearing up we should be away by 10.30am. All men, whether church members or not, are very welcome to join us. Please let John Harrington know by Wednesday 11th, if you plan to attend.

Worship Leaders Event

There will be an opportunity for current Worship Leaders and anyone else who is interested or involved in any way in leading worship, to get together at 7.30pm on Tuesday 24th February at Heald Green Methodist Church. Join us if you can to share ideas, enjoy coffee and cake and worship, you will be very welcome. Susan Markall and Rev'd Louise Gough Circuit Worship Enablers

Sainsbury's Voucher for Playgroup – if you collect any vouchers please give them into Playgroup or the church office. Thank you.

Notices Announced in Church A reminder to please make use of the weekly notice sheet and magazine to publish your notices. If you have anything particularly urgent to announce which isn't in the written notices please hand it in brief written form to one of the vestry stewards by 9.45am. The vestry steward will consider announcing this at the beginning of the service. This should improve the flow of our worship and cut down on long and/or duplicate notices. Thank you.

Safety in the car park Please could we remind all users of the car park that we operate a one way system, the entrance being on Ramillies Avenue This was put in place after several near accidents in the car park, but sadly we have noticed an increase in drivers coming in from the Blenheim Road exit rather than going round the corner to the entrance. Please remember, if you cause an accident in this way, you are liable.

Carbon Offset Fund

In Feb 2009 it was agreed to set up a 'Carbon Offset Fund' to enable those who wish to 'offset' their carbon emissions incurred through travel to do so at church. The fund is used to support projects which are set out in CHMC's 10-year plan aimed at reducing the church's carbon footprint; this includes draught exclusion, roof insulation, cavity wall insulation, double glazing and light sensors.

Suggestions for contributing to the fund:-

Air travel outside Europe - £12 per person (one way)

Air travel within Europe - £7 per person (one way)

Car Travel - £3 per thousand miles (per car)

Envelopes are available near the pigeon holes, if you pay tax, you may wish to gift aid your contribution. Thank you, projects already completed are making a big difference to our carbon footprint.

<u>Horizons Fundraising events</u> Please see magazine and notice boards for details

Buffet Meal at the Rainbow Restaurant

which is situated opposite the car park, Cheadle Hulme Precinct.

7pm onwards Thursday 19th February

Ticket price, adults £16, children under six go free! children six to fourteen £8 available from the church office

Horizons Fund Coffee Morning and Art and Craft Exhibition Sat 21st February, 10am - 12noon, £4 per ticket

Do you have hidden talents? If you have art and craft work you wish to display or offer for sale at this Coffee Morning please have a word with Peter Crummett or Val Pickwell

The Laurence Singers Saturday 7th March 2015

Cheadle Hulme Methodist Church 7.30pm

Singers offering a broad repertoire of music which can include 'songs from the shows', folk songs, spirituals, solos and duets.

There will be an interval with refreshments

 $Tickets\ \pounds 8\ each,\ available\ from\ the\ church\ office,\ 0161\ 485\ 1605$ or Paul Reddy's Home Group members. Proceeds in aid of CHMC Horizons Fund

The Sherbourne Close homegroup invites you to a Beetle Drive at church on Saturday 28th March.

We are running the drive in aid of the Horizons project
Tickets £5 each or £10 per family,
from office of members of the homegroup.
Your ticket will include hot dogs, cakes and drinks.
We hope you will join us from 5.00pm until 7.00pm
for an evening of fun for all.